
Updates and Information 
Communication between community 

members and our town government is 
an essential piece to Eleanor’s success.  
New ideas are being developed and old 

ones, like this newsletter, are being 
brought back to ensure everyone in 

town can be connected with the           
information that they need. 

The best place to hear what’s happening 
around town is to attend council, board 
or committee meetings. All meetings are 

open to the public and everyone is    
welcome to attend. 

Knowing that everyone may not be able 
to attend each meeting, the following 
options are available to help fill in the 

communication gaps: 
 

 Online at www.EleanorWV.com 

 www.Facebook.com/EleanorWV 

 Newsletters like this available each 
month at the town hall. 

 

For any questions or comments, please 
contact the town hall at 304-586-2319 
or email: eleanortown@frontier.com 

The “Cleanest Town in WV” 
During a statewide tour in 1975, the    

Director of the Rehabilitation Environ-
mental Action Program A.J Manchin   

visited Eleanor.  The future West Virginia 
Secretary of State, Treasurer and State 
Senator declared that Eleanor was the 
“Cleanest Little Town in West Virginia.”  

It’s a name that many of us take pride in 
and it is something that we must work 

together to keep. 

The town’s Health Committee, Mayor 
and Police Chief team up to identify and 

correct properties that violate the        
ordinances pertaining to the general  

upkeep of one’s property.  Contact the 
town hall to report any area that you  
believe may fall in that category. We 

must all pitch in to make sure our little 
town will continue to live up to the title 

of West Virginia’s “Cleanest Town.” 
 

2020 Calendar Contest 
The Town of Eleanor’s History Advisory 
Committee will hold a monthly contest 
to assemble pictures for the 2020 Town 
Calendar!  To enter send your pictures 

to eleanortown@frontier.com or bring a 
printed copy to the town hall. 
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Town Contact Information 
Mayor’s Office: 

Cam Clendenin 

Phone: 304-421-8894 

E-Mail: CamEleanorWV@gmail.com 

 

Town Hall Office Hours: 

Monday thru Friday 

8:30am—4:30pm 

 

Town Hall/Town Council: 

Office Phone: 304-586-2319 

Fax: 304-586-2319 

Address:  401 Roosevelt Blvd. 

P.O. Box 185 Eleanor, WV 25070 

E-Mail: eleanortown@frontier.com 

 

Police Department: 

Chief Larry Wingo 

Cell Phone:  304-546-1473 

Office Phone: 304-586-1200 

Address: 201 Ash Circle 

P.O. Box 185 Eleanor, WV 25070 

E-Mail: EleanorPolice@frontier.com 

 

Town Ordinances 
The Town of Eleanor’s Ordinances are 
available at the town all during regular 

office hours. 

You can also visit:  

www.EleanorWV.com/Ordinances to 
view them online. 

 

 

 

Town Meeting Schedules 
Eleanor’s Boards and Committees hold regular 
meetings each month on set days and times.   

First Monday: 

6:00pm—Eleanor Park Board  
  

First Tuesday: 

5:30pm–Events Planning Committee 

6:30pm—History Committee 
 

First & Third Thursdays: 

7:30pm—Town Council 
 

Second Thursdays: 

6:00pm—Street Committee 

7:00pm—Sewer Board 

7:30pm—Storm Water Board 
 

Last Mondays: 

6:00pm—Health Committee 

7:00pm—Police Committee 
 

All board and committee meetings take place 
in the town hall’s conference room. 

Town Council meetings take place in the 
Homestead Room at the town hall. 

Contact the town hall three (3) days  prior to 
each meeting to have items added to the 

agenda. 

 

Memorial Day Service 
The Beech Grove Cemetery Memorial 

Day Service will be held next month on 
Saturday, May 25th. 

Refreshments will be served at 6:30pm 
followed by the service at 7:30pm. 
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2019 Spring Clean-Up Weekend 
April 26th and April 27th 

9:00am—6:00pm 

Dumpsters will be located at the     
horse ring in the fairgrounds. 

Items such as couches, patio furniture, 
grills, swing sets, aluminum windows, 

etc. will be accepted. 

Items NOT accepted: household         
garbage, refrigerators, freezers, propane 
tanks, anything containing Freon, radio-
active or asbestos materials, liquid paint 

or any similar items.  

The event is designed for residents to 
bring their items to the dumpsters.  If 

you are unable to do so, either for  
transportation or physical limitations, 

please contact the town hall to schedule 
a pickup on these days. 

This is for town residents only and proof 
of your physical address is required. 

One (1) load per resident per day. 

 

Help Wanted! 
The town hall is now accepting applications 

for multiple employment opportunities. 

Applications will be accepted until positions 
are filled. 

Police Officer (Part-Time) 

Up to 30 Hours a week at $15.00 an hour. 

Candidates MUST be at least 21 years of age 
and MUST have successfully completed the 

professional training required for police    
officers at the WV State Police Academy.    

Life Guard (Seasonal) 

Up to 40 Hours a week at $9.00 an hour. 

Candidates MUST be at least 16 years of age 
and have an active Life Guard Certification. 

Front Desk/Concession Worker (Seasonal) 

Up to 40 Hours a week at $8.75 an hour. 

Candidates MUST be at least 15 years old.   

Mowing/Landscape Worker (Seasonal) 

Up to 40 Hours a week at $9.00 an hour. 

Candidates MUST be at least 16 years of age 
and have previous experience with push  

mowers and weed eaters. 
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2019 Easter Egg Hunt & Pancake Breakfast 
Everyone is invited on Saturday, April 20th for  

FREE PANCAKES and an Easter Egg Hunt for the kids! 
 

9:00am—11:00am: 

FREE Pancake Breakfast in Room C (upstairs room) beside the Fire Department. 
 

11:00am—11:30am: 

Easter Egg Hunt with 8,000 candy filled eggs. 

Age groups and hunt locations: 

Pre-School and under—Jungle Gym area beside the volleyball court. 

Kindergarten through 2nd Grade—Middle School Baseball Field. 

Third Grade through Fifth Grade—Front Lawn of GW Elementary. 

 



Opening Weekend:  

May 25th, 26th & 27th. 
 

Open for the Season: 

Tuesday, June 4th. 
 

Operating Hours:   

Monday-Saturday 11:00am—6:00pm 

Sunday Noon—6:00pm 
 

Daily Pricing:   

Under 5 yrs. Old: Free 

6 yrs. and Older: $5.00 

*After 3pm all tickets $3.00* 
 

Season Passes: 

Individual—$100 

Pass for 2 (Same Household) - $150 

Pass for 3 (Same Household) - $225 

*Add $25 for each additional household 
member* 

 

 

Cooler Policy 

Outside food and drinks are allowed. 

Small coolers (20 quart size or smaller) can be 
brought in.  Coolers will be inspected for glass 

and alcohol prior to entry. 

Concession Stand: 

Only “snack style” options will be served.   

Chips, candy bars, soft drinks, and water will 
all be $1.00.   

Other items may be added throughout the 
summer.    

Pool Parties: 

$125 for each hour. 

Parties start at 6:15pm unless otherwise   
posted.  

Rentals must be in 1-hour increments for up 
to 3 hours. 

 

Swim Lessons / Water Aerobics: 

All Swim Lessons and Water Aerobic Classes 
will be held between 6:15pm—7:15pm on   

selected dates. 

Contact the Tri-County YMCA for Information 

304-757-0016. 
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2019 Eleanor Pool Information 
 

 

  

Upcoming Events 

April 13—WV Food Truck Festival (Paid Admission) NOON—5pm in the Eleanor Fair Grounds. 

April 13—North Putnam Little League Opening Day—All Day at the fields in Eleanor Park. 

April 20—Easter Egg Hunt & Pancake Breakfast (FREE) Details are listed in the newsletter. 

April 26 & 27—”Spring Clean-Up” - Details are listed in the newsletter. 

May 9, 10 & 11—Spring Yard Sales.  No Permit Needed. 

May 25, 26 & 27—Eleanor Pool Opening Weekend.  Details are listed in the newsletter. 

May 25—Memorial Day Service at Beech Grove Cemetery. Details are listed in the newsletter.  

 


